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LAKEVIEW CITY COUNCIL
REGULAR MEETING
April 16, 2024

Call to Order — 7:00 PM

Responding to the roll call were Bill Svehla, Lindley Reubin, Brenda Newell,
Janet Castillo, Ralph Edge and Carl Hill.

APPROVAL -

March 2024 Council Minutes

A. Cncl. Svehla moved to approve minutes.

B. Cncl. Castillo 2" the motion.

C. There being no discussion, approval was so ordered without objections.

March 2024 Financials

* Mayor Behling explained that there were two Monthly Financial Summary
Reports due to internal changes within Farmers and Merchants Bank. The first
statement reflects February 29, 2024 through March 15, 2024 and the second
statement reflects March 15, 2024 through March 29, 2024.

A. Cncl. Reubin moved to accept the financials.

B. Cnecl. Svehla 2™ the motion,

C. There being no discussion, approval was so ordered without objections.

Police Report: March 2024

A. Mayor Behling stated that the March 2024 Monthly Report was
being presented and asked if there were any questions concerning the
report. There being no questions, report is on file for public review.

Code Enforcement/Building Official Report

A. Mayor Behling stated that the report March 11, 2024 thru April 9, 2024 was
being presented and asked if there were any questions concerning the
report. There being no questions, report is on file for public review.

OLD BUSINESS:

A. State Aid Street Project-Update

1. Mayor Behling stated that the update remains the same as last month. He
indicated there won’t be a bid until August or September of 2024. The strect
project won’t be completed until sometime in 2025

B. Rural Community Grant re Security Cameras

1. Mayor Behling indicated that My-Techs will be installing the security
cameras in City Hall this Saturday, April 20", The grant for this project will
not be awarded until May of 2024.

2. A brief discussion followed with Cnel. Newell asking how much the cost for
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the cameras inside City Hall would be. The inside cameras will cost
$7,358.18. Mayor Behling stated that the grant would cover approximately
$1,946.78 of the cost of park surveillance cameras totaling $3,893.55. Total
amount of camera system will be $11,251.73. Mayor Behling indicated that at
some point a budget adjustment will be needed. Crncl]. Edge reiterated he was
in favor of the surveillance cameras because it is a safety measure,

C. Solar Eclipse-April 8, 2024

1. A discussion was held about the solar eclipse and the tourism rate in the local
area. Mayor Behling stated that he still felt comfortable with closing the park
to vehicular traffic even though there was a lack of tourism in this geographic
area.

NEW BUSINESS:

ITEMS FROM THE FLOOR:
A.  Chief Hotchkiss wanted to thank two volunteers for their time during the
Solar Eclipse, Doug Stephens and Michael Barnett.

ADJOURN:

A. Cncl. Svehla made a motion to adjourn.
B. Cnel. Hill 2™ the motion.

C. Meeting adjourned at 7:10 pm.



